Dear fellow SA members and groups,

As the SA Fellowship continues to enjoy strong member participation at local and international events, as well as a spirit of willingness by members to serve at all levels, we are making our quarterly appeal for funds. This appeal is made in the spirit of the Seventh Tradition – that our Fellowship might continue to be self-supporting through the contributions of its members and carry out its administrative as well as group responsibilities.

At the International Central Office, a small staff continues to carry the SA message as directed by our trusted servants. This includes:

- Continuing to provide professional administrative support for the Fellowship's many service committees;
- ❖ Preparing new literature for publication, including a new book of Member Stories and an SA Twelve and Twelve;
- Providing free SA literature to members in prisons and others who cannot afford it;
- ❖ Providing information about meetings and the work of the Fellowship through daily contacts by phone, mail, and the Internet;
- Continuing to support loner members and fielding calls from sexaholics who are still suffering, and others.

While most members fulfill their SA responsibilities through participation in the life of their home group or local Intergroup, our organizational responsibilities are carried out by the General Delegate Assembly and the Board of Trustees, who meet on a regular basis to oversee the Fellowship's business affairs. Although SA's trusted servants do not receive payment, we strive to follow the example of other Twelve Step fellowships by reimbursing expenses incurred in the performance of these responsibilities so that service work outside of the local level remains open to all eligible members, not just to those who can afford to travel to conferences.

To continue to make this work possible, and to permit the Fellowship to grow and thrive, we are asking each member to make a donation above the one you make when your group treasurer passes the basket for the Central Office collection. Donations of any amount are appreciated; an extra \$10 per member is suggested to make up our current shortfall. If you prefer, you may make a credit card donation at the SA website, www.sa.org, or send a check to SAICO, PO Box 3565, Brentwood TN 37024-3565.

In gratitude for all your contributions – including time spent supporting Intergroup outreach projects, phone service, sponsorship of loners, correspondence with prisoners, editorial services, web page maintenance, among others – we would like to say: Thank you.

The General Delegate Assembly and the Board of Trustees